 Arborg Early Middle Years School 
 Parent Advisory Council Meeting 

June 6, 2016
 7 p.m. at AEMYS
Present: Marlene Kroeker-Bodnarus, Brad Harding, Tanya Stogrin, Joe Stogrin, Tara Buehlmann, Ruth Ann Furgala, Carissa Rempel, Mrs Harding, Tiffany Olson
1. Marlene called the meeting to order at 7:00pm
2. Adopt Previous Meeting Minutes –Tara motioned to accept the minutes and Ruth Ann seconded.
3. Old Business

a. Outdoor classroom/Natural Habitat – Update from Tara / Ruth Ann – The outdoor classroom has been getting lots of use by all different classes.  The time is running out to get the fill trucked in and topsoil spread before the end of the school year so for now it is on hold.  Tara will still work on finding transportation for the fill and Carissa will still inquire about the loaning of the skidsteer and operator to spread it.  WestJet denied our request for their gift of flight for a raffle.   
b. Middle Years Playground – The board was in agreement to order the new equipment so it will hopefully be installed in time for the new school year in September.  A “buddy bench” was also discussed and it was agreed to order 1 to start and install it on the Early Years side with the possibility to add more.  Marlene will inquire about a grant to cover that cost.  PAC is showing $7194.28 in the account but this doesn’t include the payment out for the hamburger day.  It was agreed to transfer $6000.00 to the playground account.
c. Hot lunch/bulletin board – The hamburger lunch went very well.  There were just over 130 orders for hamburgers so there were 160 burgers cooked, since we can’t return open boxes, and the remaining cooked burgers were put in the freezer to have in case of forgotten lunches.  A big thanks to Tiffany for cooking the burgers and Tara for delivering the cooked burgers to the school and to Sherri and Shaunna for their hard work delivering to the classrooms.  Carissa will take care of the “Welcome Back” bulletin board for the start of school.
d. Staff Appreciation Lunch – A huge thanks to Joe and Sally for their delicious lunch.
e. Welcome Back BBQ - Ribbon Cutting for Early Years and Middle Years Playgrounds and Outdoor Classroom – see under new business

4. New Business
a. Welcome Back BBQ - Ribbon Cutting for Early Years and Middle Years Playgrounds and Outdoor Classroom – We will have the Welcome Back BBQ on Wednesday, September 21st from 5-7 PM.  Marlene will book the bouncer and obstacle course and work with Mrs Ladoski organizing the games.  Carissa will organize the face painting.  Tara and Tiffany will take on the food ordering and finding the volunteers to work.  We need volunteers for cooking, wrapping food, selling tickets, etc…  It was also brought up to ask the teachers to wear a name tag.  Tiffany will send out the donation letters in the middle of August (except for Co-op).  Tiffany will also send the letter to Coop asking if they will donate the burgers and hotdogs, etc.  The letter will thank the Coop for their many donations over the years and let them know all that has been accomplished with the money we have raised from previous Welcome Back BBQ’s.  This year the profit will be going towards the Middle Years playground.  Mr. Harding will contact the local newspapers that we will be having a ribbon cutting for the outdoor classroom and middle years playground at the Welcome Back BBQ.  If no newspapers attend then we will submit an article with pictures ourselves.  Carissa will take care of the purchasing of more face paints from Art Emporium as the expensive ones from Michael’s only last one night.  Carissa will coordinate the homemade ice cream.  Joe has offered the services of Little Joe’s Auction to do an auction sale at 6:15pm at the BBQ.  PAC members will try arrange 4 or 5 larger items to auction off.
5. Other Business 
a. Dates of school events – Awards day is June 29th at 9:30am for grades 5-8 including the grade 4 curling students.  Following the awards there will be the grade 8 farewell dinner.  Kindergarten graduation is June 28th at 2pm.
b. PAC Executive – This is Joe and Tanya Stogrin’s last year on PAC.  Next year PAC will have Marlene as Chair, Carissa will be Vice Chair and Tiffany will be Secretary/Treasurer.  A big THANK YOU to Joe and Tanya for their many years on the board.
6. Principal’s Report

a. Facilities
i. Playground – Ruth Ann has provided an updated budget showing an approximate shortage of $16781.29 for the playground project.  This shortage total takes into account the approval of $15000.00 in grants that we have not received yet.  If that $15000.00 in grants is not approved then our shortage will increase.  It was agreed to transfer funds from PAC into the playground account.
ii. The school is hoping to get work done this summer on the south parking lot to create a safer drop off and visitor parking location for parents.

iii. Room 5 (located in the south end) will be used as the 2nd Kindergarten classroom for next year instead of sharing the JK room.

b. Student council held a “Kiss A Pig” fundraiser to support the playground and donated $1577.00 (which has been included in the above totals)

c. There are new practical arts programs planned for the new school year for grades 5-8.  Grade 5/6 will have sewing, cooking, and the planting of spring flowers.  Grade 7/8 will have sewing, cooking, dance/fitness, band, art, and woodworking.  Mrs Kilbrei will be teaching the sewing and cooking, Mrs Burak will be teaching the dance/fitness, the band teacher is for band, Mr Ewert will be teaching art, and Mr Deck will be teaching woodworking.
d. Thank you on behalf of the staff for the appreciation lunch.  The staff really enjoyed it.

e. Thank you for another excellent year.  Your efforts help make the school a better place for all of the students and staff.

7. Correspondence 
There was no correspondence.
8. Next Meeting – Monday, September 19, 2016, at 7:00 pm in the staff room at AEMYS.  We are looking for parents that are willing to donate their time and become members of the Parent Advisory Council.  This gives you as parents the opportunity to have a better understanding of what goes on at the school.  All are welcome to come and discuss any concerns they have or offer their input.

Meeting adjourned at 8:55 pm.
